BELL FAMILY JUNE 2025

BRIDGING LONDON



June was a fun month! Ashley started off June by taking a group of ladies from our church to a Women's Day Conference at a local sister church. They had a great time together meeting other women from local churches and studying God's Word together. During the Father's Day weekend, the men of Coldharbour enjoyed a breakfast together at a carvery on Saturday the 14th. Pastor Josh Fortune from a sister church was our special guest speaker. Joshua was asked to be the guest speaker at a Weekend Away church event for a local church in Abbey Wood. The event was held nearby in Kent and Joshua's focus was on biblical worship. He also had the opportunity to enjoy Christian fellowship with friends at a cricket match in London. It was great to meet up with men from our previous church. Joshua and Terry's Monday night small group is doing well and growing. It has been wonderful to see the members of this group grow in the Lord and as brothers and sisters in Christ. Terry had another group out on the high streets this month sharing the Gospel of Jesus. Please keep praying for spiritual fruit from these outings. The best part of June was having the team from CrossPointe Church in Ohio with us at the end of the month. They were a huge help to us with evangelism, joining with us in worship, and just being an all-around joy to our family. We are so thankful for the faithfulness of our supporters especially when they take the time to visit and support our ministry in person. Thank you all for your support and prayers!















